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THE HERITAGE CIRCLE: BOTESDALE, HINDERCLAY, REDGRAVE 

AND THE RICKINGHALLS 2018 
 
 

In October the Heritage Circle will be 30 years old. In 1988 a group of 

enthusiastic volunteers founded the Circle, and some of those people are still 

members today. We are proud of the fact that a small village group such as 

ours has been successful for so long. 

Last year our membership reached 60. As well as people in our villages, we 

attract people from Diss, North Lopham, Garboldisham, Wortham, Stanton, 

Wattisfield, and Redlingfield. One member lives in Woodbridge.     

The general format of our meetings has not changed much over the years 

(why change a working formula?). We continue to meet in Rickinghall Village 

Hall at 7.30pm on the fourth Wednesday of the month. Our members enjoy 

speakers on a variety of topics mainly, but not exclusively, connected to 

East Anglia. We have a break for light refreshments and we end the evening 

with a raffle. On average between 45 and 50 people attend each meeting. 

Our annual subscription, which covers 11 meetings, is only £10. If you wish 

to come to odd meetings as a visitor, the cost is £2 per meeting. We are a 

very friendly group and new members and visitors are always welcome. We 

advertise our meetings in the Parish Magazine and on posters around the 

villages. Why not give us a try? 

For further information please contact the secretary Brenda Deaville on 

01379 898561, or visit the website www.heritagecircle.onesuffolk.net 
 

B. C. Deaville (Sec.) 
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